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DIVISION MEMORANDUM
DM No. ¥ _, s. 2023

REITERATION OF THE IMPLEMENTATION OF HOMEROOM GUIDANCE PROGRAM
(HGP) AND CAREER GUIDANCE PROGRAM (CGP) FOR S.Y. 2023-2024

To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendents
Division Chiefs
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Elementary/Secondary School Heads
Elementary/Secondary EsP Teachers
Guidance Counselors/Designates
Guidance Advocates
All Concerned

1. Attached herewith is Regional Memorandum No. 527, s. 2023 dated September 7,
2023, titled Reiteration of the Implementation of Homeroom Guidance Program (HGP
and Career Guidance Program (CGP) for S.Y. 2023-2024 for your guidance and

reference.

2. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
ROMMEIquTISTA CESO
Schools Division Superintende

cid-ims/ fts/dmbd/09/21/2023
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Regional Memorandum
No.527 s.2023

REITERATION OF THE IMPLEMENTATION OF HOMEROOM
GUIDANCE PROGRAM (HGP) AND CAREER GUIDANCE
PROGRAM (CGP) FOR S.Y. 2023-2024

TO $ Schools Division Superintendents

1. In alignment with the Department of Education's primary goal of nurturing
holistically developed Filipinos who possess self-understanding, problem-
solving skills, informed decision-making abilities, academic excellence, future
planning capabilities, and a deep respect for individual differences, we wish
to reaffirm our commitment to the following directives:

a. Pursuant to DM-OUCI-2021-346: Revised Implementation of
Homeroom Guidance during Crisis Situations for S.Y. 2021-2022:

The Homeroom Guidance Program plays a pivotal role in fostering the
holistic development of our learners, equipping them with the necessary
skills to navigate crisis situations effectively. We will continue to
implement this program with consistent dedication.

b. Additionally, in accordance with DM-OUCI-2021-347: Career Guidance
Program for S.Y. 2021-2022:

The Career Guidance Program serves as a vital tool in helping our
learners explore their career choices and make responsible decisions
aligned with their aspirations. We remain committed to the continued
implementation of this program, empowering our students in their
Journey toward a fulfilling future.

2. By merging these two reiterations, we emphasize our steadfast commitment
to the holistic development of our students, ensuring that they are well-
equipped to understand themselves, address challenges, make informed
choices, excel academically, plan for their future, and embrace the rich
tapestry of individual differences.

3. For questions and clarifications, you may contact MARGARET P. MUSA,
Education Program Supervisor in Edukasyon sa Pagpapakatao of Curriculum
and Learnmg Management Division at (02) 647-7487 loc. 420 or via email at
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4. Immediate and widest dissemination of this Memorandum is earnestly

desired.
ATTY. ALBERQ ESCOBARTE CESO II

« Regional Dxrector
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